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“Increase Our Joy, Lord God” 

By Pastor Chris Wicher 
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 This year, make your Advent an ADVENTure by attending one or more of the mid-week 

Advent services with other congregations.  Mark your calendar.  This year’s schedule looks 

like this:  6 p.m. soup and sandwich dinner; 7 p.m. Advent Worship 

• Wednesday, December 6th, at St. Luke, 900 Maryvale Drive, Cheektowaga 

• Wednesday, December 13th, at Holy Cross, 8900 Sheridan Drive, Clarence 

• Wednesday, December 20th, at St. Paul, 7720 Goodrich Rd, Clarence Center 

 



 

ESTHER CIRCLE 
 

     There is no meeting in December. Our next meeting is Monday, January 8, 2024, at 12:30 
pm at the church. After a brief business meeting, we will begin to discuss the book “Joining 
Jesus in His Mission” by Greg Finke. If you ordered a book, see Sharon McGuan. 
 
     The women’s breakfast in November was a big success! We hope to plan a Spring event 
for next year.  
 
     We will be assembling holiday gift bags and delivering to the shut ins. We are selling Terri 
Lynn nuts as a fundraiser. Refer to the flyer and help support our mission outreach. Thank 
you! 
 
     For Pastor Walsh’s Installation reception, we will need desserts. There is a sign-up sheet 
on the board. Any contribution will be appreciated. 
 
     REMINDER:  Dash’s receipts go to Sue Holway, cancelled stamps to Sharon McGuan and 
mites to Karen Smith. 
 
     In December we celebrate Advent and Christmas - the coming and birth of Jesus. Pilgrim 
is also celebrating a new pastor. Welcome to Pastor David Walsh and Margaret! We give 

glory to the Lord for these blessings 🙏🏽 

 
                                                                                                                               Carol Obot & Sue Holway 

 

 

We are looking for people interested in joining the choir.  

The plan is to meet each Wednesday for an hour in the church sanctuary  

by the piano, from 6:30-7:30 pm. 

Please contact Ruth Whitmer for any questions: 716-803-2677. 



 

Paul Holway  Dec. 2 

George Alessi  Dec. 4 

Nancy Partridge  Dec. 10 

David Porter  Dec. 16 

Ruth Whitmer  Dec. 25 
 

 

Holiday humor 

Much planning and preparation goes into worship during December. But that doesn’t 
mean Christmas services and pageants are always picture-perfect. For anyone who’s 
experienced holiday chaos (who hasn’t?!), take comfort in knowing you’re not alone. 

Church leaders who shared stories with Outreach magazine describe an alarming 
number of Christmas candle vs. hair incidents. Here’s what else has transpired: 

• One pastor was sharing the Nativity story when he bumped the button on his 
singing Christmas tie, which didn’t have a mute button. So congregants had to 
listen to the entire verse and chorus of “Jingle Bells.” 

• A child discovered a live mouse in his chocolate-filled gift bag on Christmas Eve. 
Although the creature jumped out and scurried out the door, worshipers saw it 
return for the next service. 

• After flames were distributed for the candlelight service, a pastor said, “Now that 
we’re all good and lit …,” causing laughter throughout the pews. 

• Children tend to go off-script during Christmas plays, as evidenced by all the 
bloopers available online. (Check out the YouTube clip titled “Sheep, Mary tussle 
over baby Jesus in children’s pageant gone hilariously awry.”) 

 



 

     On November 19th, a special Voters Meeting was held after the service.  We welcomed 

twelve new members from Nazareth.  They are Janie McClain, Donna Vogel, Nancy Loster, 

David Wheeler, Mary Wheeler, Diane Reynolds, Mary Kern, Leonard S. Rollo, Carrol Rust, 

Mariam Liebler, Jerald Vogel, and Janie Vogel.  (There will be more joining Pilgrim after the 

final dissolution of Nazareth.)  We welcome all of you to the Pilgrim family! 

     An amendment to the Lutheran Church Extension Society’s constitution was voted on and 

approved.  There were a few minor changes.  George Alessi is Pilgrim’s representative and 

he said we should have a second one.  If you are interested, please contact him. 

     The next meeting is scheduled for December 17th.  We will be voting on the budget for 

2024.  There will be two vacancies on the Council for Vice President and Treasurer.  If you 

are interested in serving, please contact Mike Wuerch or anyone on the council. 

      The meeting was adjourned, and we closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

 

 

     The elders greatly appreciate the blessing of Pastor Chris Wicher serving as our interim 
pastor since September 1st.  On behalf of the members of Pilgrim, we thank the Lord for 
sending Pastor Wicher and his wife, Bev to us.  We are grateful for his officiating our worship 
services and preaching his thought-provoking sermons.  We have been blessed by his 
Sunday morning Bible studies, Children's Sermons, enthusiasm for the Esther Circle and 
LWML Sunday, and graciously giving his time to meet with the elders and other 
congregational leaders.   A deep appreciation has also been expressed by the congregation's 
hospitalized, sick and shut-ins for his compassionate pastoral visits. 
 
Pastor Chris and Bev, we look forward to seeing you at future circuit Advent and Lenten 
services and other church related events.   We pray God continue to bless and keep you both 
in His loving care. 

 



 



 

 



 



 



 

Pilgrim Prayer Partners 
 

     It has been one year since women at Pilgrim formed Prayer Partners.  In 2023 women of 
Pilgrim were blessed to have a partner in prayer. 
 
     During the month of November and up until December 15th, women are invited to call 716-
803-3767, or email their name to Sharon McGuan at salmcg23@gmail.com, if you would like 
a Prayer Partner for 2024. 
 
     On December 15th, Prayer Partners will be randomly assigned. Your name will be placed 
in a box.  Two names are drawn out at a time. You and your prayer partner will receive an 
email, or a call from Sharon McGuan and you can begin to contact and or pray for your 2024 
Prayer Partner.  You will be notified of your new Prayer Partner on December 15th, or shortly 
thereafter. 

 
 

The Esther Circle Sponsors Mission Book Study 
 

     The Esther Circle will read and discuss Joining Jesus On His Mission:  How to be an 
Everyday Missionary written by LCMS Pastor Greg Finke and published by Concordia 
Publishing House.   Pastor Finke's book shares his insights as to ways we can join Jesus' 
mission to share the Gospel in our everyday lives, "recognizing where Jesus is present and at 
work, in our neighborhoods, workplaces and schools".  Pre-ordered books will be distributed 
after November 26th worship service. Please see Sharon McGuan for your book.  The books 
came to $7.50 per book. We currently have 21 people interested in joining the study.  Five 
additional books have been ordered to accommodate other members who might wish to join 
in.  The exact time of our discussion meetings will be determined at our next Esther Circle 
meeting, January 8th. 
 
     * As of November 17th, members of Kindle Unlimited may borrow the book for free on their 
Kindle.  You may borrow up to 20 books with a Kindle Unlimited membership. 

 

 

mailto:salmcg23@gmail.com


 

God's Living Water - December 10, 2023 
 

     Our December VBS theme will focus on Advent.  So instead of reflecting on the 
theme: God's Living Water, the adult and children's sessions will reflect upon Jesus, the 
Word made flesh, who came to live among us.  The adult and children's class will take place 
from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.  The children's lesson will include their Advent lesson, craft, 
small snack and Bible video. The children will also be singing Away In the Manger at the 
beginning of the 10:00 worship service.  Pastor Wicher will be leading the adult class and the 
10:00 worship service. There will be no Fellowship Time after the worship service. We 
welcome you to celebrate December VBS Sunday with us. 
 
 

 
 
 

Members of Pilgrim:  Thank you for Supporting the Medical 
Missionary Team to the Dominican Republic! 

 

     Members of Pilgrim collected over 80 pairs of glasses to accompany a medical missionary 
team traveling to the Dominican Republic in January.  Two days before we delivered the 
glasses to George Fretz, we were given another 400 plus pairs of used glasses! God is good, 
all the time! 

 

 

 



 



The pastor's longest walk 

     A young pastor was called to serve a 3,000-member church where the retiring pastor had 
served for 26 years. On his first Sunday, the choir began proceeding up the center aisle, 
singing the opening hymn. The pastor nervously trailed behind. 
 
     The pulpit appeared to be very far away; the endless aisle seemed as long as a football 
field. The pastor was walking but felt as if he were getting nowhere. The hymn dragged on 
forever. His hands shook, and he was perspiring. He felt unsure of himself. Would he be 
accepted? Could he communicate clearly? 
 
     Later, when the pastor described the experience to friends, he said it felt like the longest 
walk he’d ever taken. Now that he’s been that church’s pastor for 10 years, he doesn’t think 
that aisle is so long after all. 
 
     Like in the famous “Footprints” poem, God had carried this man during a time of anxiety. 
By relying on God’s strength, the pastor was able to face uncertainty and gratefully serve God 
in return. 

 

Appreciating your pastor 

     Many people have complex relationships with their pastors because faith, church and God 
involve a mix of emotions. We have particular ideas about church practices, congregational 
priorities, the minister’s use of time, money, authority and more. 

     But most pastors are deeply devoted to Christ and believe that God has called them to 
serve in a certain place. They have the best of intentions and work hard to share the good 
news of the gospel. So, consider the following: 

     God doesn't call the qualified; he qualifies the called. Your pastor may need time to 
learn and develop certain skills. (Everyone does!) Bless pastors with your patience. 

     We don't change the message; the message changes us. You probably won’t like all 
your pastor’s sermons or newsletter columns. But instead of complaining, ponder that 
something may rub you the wrong way because God is trying to change you. Keep an open 
mind and heart. 

     If a church wants a “better” pastor, it just needs to pray for the one it has. Pray often 
and caringly for your pastors, church leaders and their families. The role is challenging, so 
support them spiritually and ask God to reveal his love and grace to these special servants. 

 

 

 



 



 



2023–2025 LWML Mission Grant #1 

Orphan Grain Train Servant Center 

Orphan Grain Train, U.S. 

About This Mission Grant 
Orphan Grain Train (OGT) has carried out the mission of the Lord for thirty years by providing 

humanitarian service. They work through the church so the Gospel always accompanies their 

service. They have assisted orphans, carried out domestic disaster relief, gathered, sorted, packed, 

and distributed food, clothing, medical supplies, equipment, and educational materials for those 

experiencing poverty in the U.S. and internationally.  

The original facility in Norfolk, Nebraska, is outdated and lacking adequate space to carry out their 

expanding work. They need to build an additional facility to increase their mission capacity and 

increase the safety level for volunteers. With an increased work area, larger groups of volunteers 

can work on donations received and the output of mercy meals can double to 10,000,000 meals 

annually. This grant will help OGT complete their building project. 

 

 

This is the front entrance to the new Servant Center,  

looking west on 6th Street. 

 



 

 

This is the architect's rendering of what the inside of the warehouse portion will be. 

 

 

This is the architect's rendering of what the break room/educational area will look like. 

 



 

SHARING CHRIST'S LOVE IN SRI LANKA 

     Ongoing political turmoil and an economic crisis have provided challenges to the efforts 

of LHM—Sri Lanka staff in sharing Christ's love with people throughout the country. But by 

God's grace, they have been able to reach significant numbers of people through their radio 

programs in the Singhalese and Tamil languages. These two programs provide dramas, 

discussions, stories, short messages, Christian songs, and a Bible quiz and are being heard 

by people from many religious backgrounds. The broadcasts have opened the door to tell 

people about the hope and comfort provided by Christ.  

 

     While Mahinda comes from a non-Christian background, he says he looks forward to 

hearing the broadcasts because they have helped him increase his spiritual knowledge and 

offered comfort during a time of crisis. He says that he enjoys the music and has purchased 

song CDs from the LHM ministry center. 

 

     Staff have also shared the Gospel through Bible Correspondence Courses, youth 

programs, and their Facebook page. Three recent youth gatherings brought God's blessings to 

nearly 250 people who attended, including more than 80 individuals from other religious 

backgrounds. Attendees participated in various group activities like  games, group discussions, 

a Bible quiz, and more. A Bible study session was also held. Most importantly, many of these 

young people heard the Gospel message of Jesus Christ for the first time and the Holy Spirit 

has started to work on their hearts. Pastors and church leaders thanked our staff for 

conducting programs like this in their congregations. 

BIBLE CORRESPONDENCE COURSES CHANGE MAN'S OUTLOOK ON LIFE 

     Robert is 48 years old and works as a prison warden. After years of serving in a maximum-

security prison, he became jaded by the constant violence and despair by which he was 

surrounded. He felt like something was missing in his life, but he didn't know what it was. He 

considered himself a Christian but was not actively practicing his faith. Robert grew up in a 

community where people loved drinking, and he eventually became addicted to alcohol. One 

day, he was introduced to the Bible Correspondence Courses offered by LHM—Kenya and 

began to examine his thoughts and open his mind to the possibility that there was more to life 

than he previously believed. Robert was renewed and strengthened in faith by the power of 

God's Spirit. He has a new outlook on life and now approaches his work with more passion 

and empathy. Robert eventually became a chaplain so he could use his experience as a 

warden to help others find meaning in their lives. "LHM—Kenya changed my life in such a 

profound way," he says. "They opened my eyes to a new way of thinking and gave me a sense 

of hope and purpose. My faith has changed the way I approach my work, and I'm grateful for 

the opportunity to make a difference in the lives of the inmates I serve."  

https://www.lhm.org/newsroom/enewsstory.asp?ArticleID=39193
https://www.lhm.org/newsroom/enewsstory.asp?ArticleID=38861


            

THE DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS FOR THE JANUARY 2024 

NEWSLETTER IS DECEMBER 22ND. 


